To the Chief Planning Officer, Cherwell District Council, Bodicote House, Bodicote, Banbury.

Reference: 14/00412/F

I am writing to you on the subject of the proposed housing development of 26 houses at The Poplars, Clifton Road, Deddington.

The majority of residents in this village are very much opposed to any more development over and above the 85 houses which are due to be built off the Banbury road and there was great consternation when that permission was granted, especially as the majority of the planned homes are not what Deddington needs for its population.

It is unbelievable that yet another North Oxfordshire village has to be ruined with over development.  Our primary school, the Health Centre and the small Co-op shop, to name only three services, will struggle to cope with the extra population.  The extra traffic will cause more frustration and danger – the attractive Market Place is wrecked now because of all the parked cars – and most of the new residents who are not retired will have to travel out of Deddington to work.  There certainly are not sufficient jobs in the village for such a large influx of population. Therefore the roads around the village will become increasingly clogged and dangerous – it is bad enough now trying to cross the main road safely.

The Poplars field is within the village’s Conservation Area.  Does this mean nothing?  It is worse than taking Green Belt land.  The site is also adjacent to the site of Deddington Castle, a Scheduled Ancient  Monument , a beautiful amenity for the village and enjoyed by visitors from afar. New houses up to its boundary will not enhance it one bit.  The site is not infilling, but is a pleasant open space with attractive views from Clifton Road, which will be lost if this unwanted development goes ahead.

Princess Anne has stated that villages must bear the brunt of some development by having 10 or 12 new houses.  That is reasonable and acceptable, but we might be faced with 111 new homes, which is not acceptable, and with horror we, who live in and love this village, are now aware of many other sites which could be developed.  We do not want our village to become an urban sprawl – we want it to maintain its rural character.

I thought things would be better for the rural communities under the Conservatives, and local people’s views would be acted upon.  Sadly this is not the case, though our MP, Tony Baldry, is clearly against his consistency villages being spoilt.

Another point to make is that nearby Bicester may become a ‘Garden City’.  Already thousands of new houses are scheduled or are now being built there, so why spoil lovely villages such as Deddington which is so near all this huge development, and what about all the new homes for Banbury, even closer?  This part of Oxfordshire is surely doing its bit for the national housing shortage.

I sincerely hope this development will be refused and there are many who think the same.

Wendy Burrows

Market Place, Deddington. 
